
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION

Seattle City Light Project No. 2705-037

NOTICE OF COMMENT PERIOD EXTENSION

(April 24, 2024)

On March 29, 2024, the Commission issued a notice setting April 29, 2024, as the 
deadline to file comments on the Environmental Assessment of Seattle City Light’s 
application for surrender of the license of the Newhalem Creek Hydroelectric Project 
No. 2705.   On April 19, 2024, the National Park Service, filed a request to extend the 
comment period to May 13, 2024, to give more time to comment on the Environmental 
Assessment.  On April 23, the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, and the Sauk-Suiattle 
Indian Tribe also filed requests to extend the comment deadline to May 13, 2024. 

Pursuant to these requests, we are extending the deadline to file comments.  The 
new deadline to file comments is now May 13, 2024. 

Debbie-Anne A. Reese,
Acting Secretary.
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